



2001/2071/0221

I Semester 5 Year B.A.,LL.B. (Maj.-Min. System)/B.B.A.,LL.B./II Semester
5 Year B.A.,LL.B./B.B.A.,LL.B. Examination, Nov./Dec. 2020

ENGLISH
(Old/New Batch)

Duration : 3 Hours

Max. Marks : 100

- Instructions : 1. Answer Q. No. 9 and any five of the remaining questions.
2. Q. No. 9 carries 20 marks and the remaining questions carry 16 marks each.
3. Write clearly and legibly.

- Q. No. 1. What were the problems faced by M. K. Gandhi during the initial years of his practice and how does he handle it ? Marks : 16
- Q. No. 2. Why according to Dr. S. Radhakrishnan there is lack of spiritual note in the modern civilization ? Marks : 16
- Q. No. 3. Why was Gandhi not allowed to practise in South Africa ? How did he succeed ? Marks : 16
- Q. No. 4. Explain M. K. Gandhi's legal philosophy. Marks : 16
- Q. No. 5. How does M. K. Gandhi handle Dada Addulla's case ? Marks : 16
- Q. No. 6. How does M. K. Gandhi justify his reasons on the charges of sedition ? Marks : 16
- Q. No. 7. Explain lawyers duty as propounded by Gandhi. Marks : 16

P.T.O.



Q. No. 8. Answer **any two** of the following :

Marks : 8×2=16

A) Frame sentences of your own using the following legal words.

- a) Warrant.
- b) Remedy.
- c) Plaintiff.
- d) Justice.
- e) Defence.
- f) Contract.
- g) Bench.
- h) Adjournment.

B) Frame sentences using the following idioms.

- a) To the best of one's ability.
- b) Build castles in the air.
- c) Caught red handed.
- d) Get rid of.
- e) Hand in hand.
- f) Keep one's promise.
- g) Make both ends meet.
- h) Nook and Corner.

C) Change the voice of the following :

- a) Raju sings the song.
- b) The bread will be eaten by her.
- c) Will you buy the watch ?
- d) Your life will be changed by this book.
- e) His attitude shocked me.
- f) Who teaches you English ?
- g) They are presenting an award now.
- h) Rohit was taken to the hospital by the villagers.



Q. No. 9. Answer **any two** of the following :

Marks : 10×2=20

A) i) Change into direct/indirect speech.

- a) He said, "Honesty is the best policy."
- b) The captain said to the soldiers, "Attack the enemy."
- c) "I will come on Sunday." he reminded me.
- d) He told me to get up.
- e) The teacher said to the boys, "work hard if you want to pass the exam."

ii) Re-write as directed.

- a) Being lazy, he failed.

(Change to compound sentence)

- b) He reached the office and got a transfer order.

(Use 'No sooner than')

- c) Give me freedom or give me death.

(Use 'either or')

- d) He knows English. He knows Kannada.

(Use both)

- e) He liked my suggestion.

(Change into complex sentence)

B) i) Fill in the blanks with suitable articles/prepositions.

- a) Karan will arrive in _____ hour.
- b) You can see a painting _____ the wall.
- c) Gold is _____ precious metal.
- d) The child has been missing _____ yesterday.
- e) _____ President of India delivered a speech on Republic day.

ii) Write a letter to the editor of Times of India, Bangalore, complaining about the electricity breakdown during the examination period.



- C) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below :

It is very easy to acquire bad habits such as eating too many sweets or drinking too much fluid of any kind, or smoking. The more we do a thing, the more we tend to like doing it. If we do not continue to do it, we feel unhappy. This is called the 'force of habit', and the force of habit should be fought against.

One of the most widely spread bad habits is the use of tobacco. Tobacco is now smoked or chewed by men, often by women, and even by children, almost all over the world. It was brought into Europe from America by Sir Walter Raleigh. I doubt whether there is any good in the habit, and it is difficult to get rid of the habit once it has been formed.

Alcohol is taken in almost all cool and cold climates, and to a very much less extent in hot climate. Alcohol is not necessary to anybody in any way. In India, it is not required by the people of all, and should be avoided by them altogether. The regular use of alcohol, even in small quantities, causes mischief, in many ways, to various organs of the body. It affects the liver, it weakens the mental powers and lessens the general energy of the body.

- What do you mean by 'the force of habit' ?
- Who brought tobacco into Europe ?
- How is tobacco generally taken by the people ?
- Where is alcohol generally taken ?
- How does alcohol affect the human body ?